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The captioned was conducted on 5th of July 2025. It was jointly organized by the 

HKIE CAD and Zhuhai Association of Mechanical and Electrical Engineers (ZAMEE), 

with the support from the HKIE CAI Discipline Advisory Panel (CAI DAP), the 

Institute of Measurement and Control, Hong Kong Section, Department of 

Engineering of Hong Kong Institute of Vocational Education Tsing Yi (IVE(TY)) and 

School of Science & Technology of Hong Kong Metropolitan University. 

The meeting with Prof Saibiao JIANG, Associate Dean of School of Electronic 

Information Engineering of Zhuhai College of Science and Technology, and Prof 

Jianmin LIANG of Guangdong Polytechnic of Science and Technology was arranged 

for the discussion of future collaboration and issues related to engineering 

education and professional development at the Head Office of ZAMEE. Ir Prof Louis 

LOCK, CAI DAP Chairman cum CAD Immediate Past Chairman shared a delivery 

concerning the importance and development pathway of professional engineers in 

Hong Kong and briefed the postgraduate programmes offered by Department of 

Construction and Quality Management (CQM), HKMU as requested.   

A working lunch was arranged for the discussion of professional development of lift 

engineering professionals in the GBA with Mr. Xinjian YANG of 安粵科技有限公司 

for discussing professional development of lift engineering professionals in the GBA.  

A campus tour of Zhuhai Technician College was conducted.  The meeting with Mr. 

Jianchang LIANG, Party Deputy Secretary, Mr. Zutang LIU, Assistant to President, Mr. 

Zhou YOU, Heads of AI Department cum Sino-German (Zhuhai) International College, 

Mr. Xiaoguang MAO, Head of Siemens Teaching and Research Centre, etc. was 

arranged for discussing the possibilities of collaboration for learned society 

activities and issues related to engineering education and professional development.  

Subsequently, Prof LOCK shared a delivery concerning the importance and 

development pathway of professional engineers in Hong Kong. 

The delegation members expressed heartfelt appreciation for the warm hospitality 

rendered. Through the visit, more mutual understanding among the relevant parties 

was achieved, and the groundwork for further academic and professional 

collaboration among CAD and the Zhuhai counterparts was enhanced.  
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